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Traffic improvements on 
Bunnerong Road, Pagewood 

March 2025  

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Gadigal people of the Eora Nation as the Traditional 
Custodians of the lands on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

Transport for NSW is improving  
safety and efficiency on  
Bunnerong Road in Pagewood. 

We would like to thank everyone who provided 
feedback on the proposed changes to the 
Bunnerong Road and Birdwood Avenue 
intersection. 

The majority of respondents supported the 
removal of right hand turns in and out of 
Birdwood Avenue. 

A summary of the feedback is available at the 
project website: 
nswroads.work/bunnerong-road-pagewood 

The proposed changes included: 

• removing right turns from Birdwood Avenue 
into Bunnerong Road 

• removing right turns from Bunnerong Road 
into Birdwood Avenue 

• widening the pedestrian refuge on Birdwood 
Avenue for safer crossing 

• creating two new No Stopping zones along  
the northbound side of Bunnerong Road from 
6am to 7pm, Monday to Friday (before the bus 
zone south of Birdwood Avenue and just north 
of Birdwood Avenue). 

 

Changes to the proposal 

Following community feedback, we reviewed the 
proposal and determined that improved access to 
the bus stop south of Birdwood Avenue could be 
achieved with a No Stopping zone that impacts 
only one parking space. 

In the original proposal two parking spaces were 
affected.  

A map showing the changes is included overleaf. 

Next steps 
We expect to start work in mid-2025. Work is 
expected to take up to two months to complete, 
weather permitting. 

We will update the community again before 
construction starts.  

 

https://www.transport.nsw.gov.au/projects/current-projects/traffic-improvements-on-bunnerong-road-pagewood
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Amendments to the proposal after community feedback 

 

Project benefits 

Changing access into and out of Birdwood 
Avenue will improve safety for people walking 
and road users by reducing lane changing and 
weaving. It will also reduce the risk of collisions 
caused by right turns.  

New No Stopping zones will: 

• improve bus access to the bus stop to the 
south of Birdwood Avenue. 

• improve traffic flow and provide more reliable 
travel times along Bunnerong Road by 
allowing vehicles to use all existing lanes for 
travel. This would reduce vehicle queueing at 
Botany Street behind right turning vehicles 

How will these changes affect you? 

Drivers will no longer be able to turn right into or 
out of Birdwood Avenue. Instead, they could use 
Prince Edward Circuit, located 150 metres north, 
which offers better visibility of oncoming traffic.  

The introduction of the No Stopping zone in the 
northbound lane will require: 

• the removal of one car parking space, before 
the bus zone south of Birdwood Avenue 

• the removal of 12 car parking spaces just north 
of Birdwood Avenue. 

These No Stopping zones will only apply between 
6am and 7pm, Monday to Friday. 

 

Contact us 

 

Project Infoline 1800 684 490 

 

 

projects@transport.nsw.gov.au 
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Want to learn more about projects in your area? 
Scan the QR Code. 
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